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267-285-0553 / secretary@greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org Office hours: 9:30–12:30 Mon.–Fri. /website greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org
 First Day Meeting for Worship



10:30 am
 First Day School 





10:30–11:15 am 

 Wednesday morning Meeting for Worship
   

8:30–9:00 am with GSFS
 First Sunday evening Meeting for Worship


6:30–7:00 pm at Stapeley Hall

December 2014
 Please see the About F/friends section for details about events.



Early Jan. dates included; Mailing of Jan. newsletter will be delayed. 
Sunday, 7th
      9:30 am
              Breakfast with a Friend—Bob Dockhorn 


      Rise of Meeting      Coffee Hour— Jean Prestas & Charity Marshall


     12:00 (noon)
  Care & Counsel Meeting

 

      5:00 pm

  First Sunday potluck at Stapeley.
     

Sunday, 14th
      9:00 am

    Second Sunday Forum


      Rise of Meeting
   Christmas Pageant






   Coffee Hour— Traci/Walter Hjelt Sullivan 

Saturday, 20
      10:00 am

    Cookies​​—Everybody Share



Sunday, 21st
10:00-10:30 am
    Christmas Carols & Holiday songs with Jim Dragoni



10:30 am                        Expectant Worship begins with brief readings



 Rise of Meeting
   Monthly Meeting lunch—Gabbreell James & Kenyatta James


 12:45
                           Meeting for business 

Sunday, 28th          9:15 am

     Friendly Bible Study



       Rise of Meeting
    Coffee hour—Everybody Share

Sunday, January 4
Breakfast with a Friend at 9:30 and Care & Counsel Comm. meeting at noon. 

                                                First Sunday Potluck at Stapeley at 5:00

The Meeting Office will be closed from Monday, December 22 through Monday, December 29. It will reopen on Tuesday, December 30.
         Minutes of Monthly Meeting for Business Held Eleventh Month 16, 2014
At Green Street Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends, held at 45 West School House Lane, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, on Eleventh Month 16, 2014:

We gathered at approximately 9:00 am in worship. 

14-11-1 Greene Street Friends School Report
Anthony DiGiovanni, Clerk, called on Ed Marshall, Head of School, to present his 20th annual report to the business meeting on behalf of Greene Street Friends School, starting with reading the School’s mission statement.  The School enters its 159th year of operation under the careful concern of Green Street Friends Meeting.

Greene Street is a school where children discover and develop their true and whole selves in an educational community grounded in Quaker values and where differences are celebrated.

Ed continued by answering questions gathered in advance from members of the Meeting.

What makes Greene Street Friends School a Friends school?
GSFM and GSFS are in community.  We have been in relationship for 159 years.  It is a full and expansive relationship. The curriculum and programs of the School are clearly grounded in Quakerism.  Worship in Wednesday Meeting is often led by student ministry.  The Quaker Ways Committee develops strong curricular and extra-curricular materials that enrich the community.  Friend’s testimonies are explored regularly, and the results are captured in posters, which are refreshed each month across the campus. The Life Skills curriculum, which is at the core of the academic program, contains 300 lessons – one for each week over a 4-year cycle – and reflects the same Quaker principles that we all share. Public communications to the community makes explicit the School’s relationship with Green Street Friends Meeting and the centrality of Quaker values.

What are the metrics of Greene Street Friends School’s academic standards?

The School uses Fountas and Pinnel measurements as an assessment of reading level as well as an annual standard measurement to assess math and language arts competency. In both cases, GSFS finds the data helpful but does not emphasize or teach to the test.  Ed’s favorite metric of academic achievement is the list of the City’s best public and private high schools where GSFS graduates are accepted every year. Ed is also very proud of the rates of academic success of students who come into the school from highly under-resourced families.

What is the enrollment of students at Greene Street Friends School from the 19144 Zip Code?
Students from 19144 have consistently represented about one fifth of the student body over the past few years:

2004-5 19.4%
2010-11 19.4%

2014-15 22.7%

Additionally, over Ed’s tenure, 45-50% of the student body have been students of color.
General enrollment continues to be strong and competitive. Attrition rates, particularly in the older grades at Greene Street continue to be higher than at many peer schools.  Ed would like these to be lower, but he feels this may be an expected result given the risks in enrollment that Greene Street is committed to take.

Why does GSFS have two counselors and no nurse?
The School has worked hard to build up its counseling staff and is pleased with the result.  There are two school counselors, one male and one female. Their combined service adds up to one full time equivalent position. The School does not have a nurse because it is expensive and the School generally deals with illness by sending ill students home.

What is the state of the future capital project?
The School has raised or has commitments for $2,500,000 of a $5,000,000 campaign goal that is needed to build a gym/auditorium with classrooms. Ed is confident that the project will happen, but he can make no definitive statement about when it will be able to move forward.

Other issues:
Ed is grateful for the work and commitment of the new clerk of the School Committee – Anne Bayless. The School continued its pattern of expansion and growth by adding a second section of 6th graders this year.  While exciting, the expansion requires that students will need to share space more until the new building can be developed.  This year, Wilson Felter moved to become the new Head of the Middle School at Penn Charter.  Ryan Kimmet came in from a highly respected non-Friends school in Connecticut. He has a very out-going personality and has brought energy and rock music to the School. Kiri Harris, who has been a lead member of the Life Skills and Quaker elements in the curriculum, has been promoted to Dean of the Middle School. Melody Regino, one of the school counselors, has also been promoted to be part of the Middle School leadership team. Improvements on the physical plant continue.

Ed expressed deep thanks to the Meeting for the incredibly strong relationship with the School, which is a shining example for others.  It is one of the key elements that he is proud of along with the students, the parents, the greening efforts at the School, and the School’s continued growth in a challenging economy.

14-11-2 The morning session of business meeting closed at about 10:20 with a moment of silence allowing the morning minutes to be reviewed by Ed and Anthony and finalized without being approved in the face of the Meeting.

After Worship and lunch the Meeting reconvened at 12:45 in prayerful silence.


14-11-3 The clerk read from the 11th query on Right Stewardship of Resources.

 Does the Meeting serve social and economic justice through its uses of property and money?  

14-11-4 Friends reviewed and approved the agenda.

14-11-5    Clerk’s report
Anthony DiGiovanni reported his felt need that the Meeting take back up an old and somewhat dormant conversation about whether or not we should seek legal incorporation status.  No decision was requested at this time.

14-11-6   Evening with a Friend
Blythe Davenport, Meeting member and member of the planning committee reported.  On October 23rd, a large and diverse group attended from 4-8 pm. The group included students, parents, teachers, administration, members of the Meeting, and Friends from the larger community.  The program looked at, celebrated, and reflected on the future of the care relationship between the Meeting and the School. Reports and stories came from former School Committee members, student leaders, and faculty who plan the Quaker Way program.  The attendees divided into small groups to explore queries. Friends experienced a deep and frank sharing and a keen celebration of the healthy and honest relationship that we share together.  Friends were deeply affected by the ministry of one Friend holding up the deep grief that this kind of profound educational experience is not available to all children.

Gratitude was expressed to Blythe and other members of the planning committee: Margie Felton, Ed Marshall, Maani Waldor and Kathie Bowes as well as our member Lori Sinitzky, who made an impressive report of the work of the Quaker Ways Committee.  

14-11-7   Religious Education Ad-hoc Committee report.
Clerk Chris Mohr reported. On November 30th, while the middle and high schoolers are preparing for the Christmas play, there may or may not be a fifth First Day intergenerational program. The committee will discern a way forward and get back to us.
On December 14th, the annual Christmas pageant will be offered. The committee is prepared to offer an alternative activity for those young people who do not want to participate in the Christmas play.
The committee wants to have a lunchtime gathering of those in the Meeting who have participated as teachers in the program and others who are interested.  The date is yet to be determined.
Member Amy Verstappen has worked hard and has almost completed her efforts to obtain security clearance for all teachers and potential teachers in the program. 
The committee expressed gratitude for the support of all the members of the community who have worked in the First Day School program.  It truly feels like a community that cares for its youngest members.

14-11-8    Clearness committee for Victoria Greene
Lucy Duncan reported for the committee that also included members Gabbreell James and Ann Bayless.  The committee has met three times to hear and name and support Victoria in deepening the clarity about her spiritual calling.

The committee brought forward a Minute of Religious Service. The committee united on the minute and then passed it to Worship and Ministry Committee which seasoned it further and offered suggestions, that have been incorporated in this final text.

The Business Meeting received the minute with a time of deep worship and gratitude for Victoria’s faithful labor, consistent with the deepest callings of Friends throughout our history.  Readings from Scripture and profound appreciation came out of our worship together. Victoria expressed her gratitude for a community that both understands and supports her work and which is willing to walk alongside her. Friends noted the intimate relationship between trauma and violence and the potential that healing work has for nonviolence and peace.


“He went to Nazareth, where he had been brought up, and on the Sabbath day he went into the synagogue, as was his custom. He stood up to read and the scroll of the prophet Isaiah was handed to him.  Unrolling it, he found the place where it is written:

‘The Spirit of the Lord is on me, because he has anointed me to proclaim good news to the poor.  He has sent me to proclaim freedom for the prisoners and recovery of sight for the blind, to set the oppressed free, to proclaim the year of the Lord’s favor.’ ”  -- Luke 4:16-19

Friends approved the minute along with its accompanying statement to other meetings in Philadelphia Yearly Meeting, empowering the support committee to make changes as needed for more effective communication.  The clearness committee will now be transformed into a support committee for Victoria’s work.  The Meeting anticipates with joy, specific recommendations for financial and other support that we can offer Victoria in this work.


14-11-9    Contributions to Others 
Eric Corson, clerk, brought back for a second reading a list of nonprofit organizations to receive contributions from the Meeting, with three columns of options depending upon how much money was available from the budget.  Traci reported that we have $4,000 budgeted this year coming from the Necessitous Cases line item and an additional $4,000 carried over from last year’s surplus. With this level of funding, Eric suggested that we approve the first recommendation which allocates $300-$500 for those organizations on the list where a member of the Meeting is actively involved and $100-$200 for the other organizations where no such member is actively involved.  The total for this recommended strategy is $7,400.

Friends spent considerable time trying to figure out the relationship between this request and a strong sense that the use of our financial resources to support the work of the Spirit is changing. 
At the Clerk’s request, Robert Dockhorn, Assistant Clerk, served as clerk for the remainder of the meeting.

We came to no clarity in this discussion. Still, Friends were strongly encouraged to make a decision for FY14 at this meeting because both the recipient organizations and our staff need a decision today if the checks can be sent out by the end of the year.  Friends agreed to delete one organization that we understand is no longer in existence, proposing to spend a total of $7,300 on contributions to others this year.

Friends approved this recommendation.  At the same time, acknowledging a desire for major change in our process that has been evident for a number of years, Friends asked the Nominating Committee to bring forward additional names to strengthen the Committee for Contributions to others.  In addition, Friends asked the Clerk to set in place a structure early in the new year to bring forward a coordinated set of new recommendations about making contributions to others and supporting the various leadings and ministries that are growing among us. 

4-11-10 These minutes were approved.

Friends adjourned, carrying over until next month an item related to the Care Committee for Susan Christian and agreeing to meet again at the appointed time on Twelfth Month 21, 2014.

Anthony DiGiovanni, Clerk

Robert Dockhorn, Assistant Clerk

Walter Hjelt Sullivan, Recording Clerk

Members present: Charlotte Anderson, Anne Bayless, Susan Christian, Doris Clinkscale, Eric Corson, Blythe Davenport, Eric Davenport, Anthony DiGiovanni, Robert Dockhorn, James Glackin, Victoria Greene, James Hood, Paul Jablonski, Gabbreell James, Selette James, Chris Mohr, Sharon Mullally, Jonathan Perry, Jean Prestas, JoAnn Seaver, Lori Sinitzky, Traci Hjelt Sullivan, Walter Hjelt Sullivan, William Van Stone, Margaret Walters 

Attenders: Mary Joy Benson

Attenders who are Members of another Meeting: Hollister Knowlton, Lucy Duncan, Mina Baisch, Frank Perch

Guest: Edward Marshall III, Head of Greene Street Friends School

Staff: Gail Woodbury, Secretary 
                                         About our F/friends   
                      (News and announcements of concern to the Meeting)
From the Meeting Secretary: Friends, due to scheduling difficulties in late December, Friends will not receive the January newsletter until the first week of January. Therefore early January events are included in this newsletter. 

Sunday, December 7, Friendly First Sunday potluck at Stapeley. All are invited and heartily encouraged to come to Wesley Enhanced Living at Stapeley in Germantown. The monthly Friendly First potluck evening meal, starting at 5 pm in the Recreation Room, will be followed by a half hour Meeting for Worship in the Parlor. As always, anyone and everyone in the Philadelphia Quarter is welcome and wanted. Tricia Walmsley of Chestnut Hill MM is Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting’s coordinator-in-general for the Friendly Firsts (walmsley127@verizon.net or 215-248-1514
Christmas Star Lighting at Historic Fair Hill, Saturday December 13, 3:00-5:00 pm
Join us around the campfire for carol singing, hot chocolate & homemade gingerbread cookies as we light our Christmas Stars! Free event. Dress for the temperature. More information at http://www.historicfairhill.org/ Under the care of Philadelphia Quarter Contact: Jean Warrington, jeanwarrington@verizon.net, 215-870-8348

December 14, Second Sunday Forum, 9:00 am in the Social Room. Explore the possibilities. How GSMM will build on our Meetings strong commitment to undo racism and its effects.

We will work together to determine how as a Meeting and as individual Meeting members, we will continue this work to undo racism. The format will include some worship sharing as well as small group discussion.  All are welcome, please join us.  If you have any questions, please contact Shani Taylor, sianifairy@gmail.com, 215-571-5455, or Kenyatta James, kwasse350@gmail.com,.

Sunday. December 21, 7 pm, Reading Group

There is a reading group forming around what early Quakers (Fox and others) had to say about the Bible, as a way of looking how they saw themselves as Christians - and what we can learn from them. We will read brief selections from their writing, together with passages from Scripture they were talking about. The readings will be supplied as handouts. Each session will include reading, silent reflection and discussion. 
We will meet once a month, Sunday evenings, for 60-90 minutes, at the home of JoAnn Seaver and Bill Van Stone, 625 Burnham Rd. Everyone is invited.
Please RSVP to donald.weightman@gmail.com (215-292-4110), and cc JoAnn at joann.seaver@verizon.net. Let me know if transportation is an issue, and we'll figure something out.

Sunday, January 4, Friendly First Sunday potluck at Stapeley. All are invited and heartily encouraged to come to Wesley Enhanced Living at Stapeley in Germantown. The monthly Friendly First potluck evening meal, starting at 5 pm in the Recreation Room, will be followed by a half hour Meeting for Worship in the Parlor. As always, anyone and everyone in the Philadelphia Quarter is welcome and wanted. Tricia Walmsley of Chestnut Hill MM is Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting’s coordinator-in-general for the Friendly Firsts (walmsley127@verizon.net or 215-248-1514
Also on January 4 at Green Street Monthly Meeting: Breakfast with a Friend at 9:30 am and the Care & Counsel Committee Meeting at noon.
                                      [[[[[[[[[[[[
                               The Twelfth Query on Integrity and Simplicity

What does our Meeting understand to be the meaning and implication of our testimonies on simplicity and integrity?

How do our Meeting's actions demonstrate this understanding?

As a Meeting, what are we doing to encourage members to embody integrity and simplicity in their everyday lives?

How do I strive to maintain the integrity of my inner and outer lives—in my spiritual journey, my work, and my family responsibilities? How do I manage my commitments so that over commitment, worry, and stress do not diminish my integrity?
Am I temperate in all things? Am I open to counsel and advice on overindulgence and addictive behavior, such as gambling? Do I take seriously the hazards associated with addictive and mood-altering substances?
Am I careful to speak truth as I know it and am I open to truth spoken to me? Am I mindful that judicial oaths imply a double standard of truth?
Do I refrain from membership in organizations whose purposes and methods compromise our testimonies?
                                         [[[[[[[[[[[[   

                                   News and Announcements
                            Workshops and/or Short Courses at Pendle Hill

For more information about any of these weekends, call Pendle Hill at (610) 566-4507 or (800) 742-3150, ext. 3, or visit www.pendlehill.org. Matching scholarships are available; please call. 
(Please go to their website, pendlehill.org, or call them for more information.) 

.
Dec. 1
         Waging Peace: Global Adventures of a Lifelong Activist 7:30 Free, open to the public
Dec 28– Jan 1, 2015
New Years: Love’s Labour’s Won in Music of the Ages

Dec 28– Jan 1, 2015
New Years: Creative Reflection: New Year’s Arts and Spirituality

Dec 28– Jan 1, 2015
New Years: Open Heart, Peaceful Mind

Extended Worship at Central Philadelphia Meeting, Saturday, December 6. 

Would you like to deepen your experience of Worship? Have you wished that Worship didn’t end when the clock struck the hour? The Worship and Care Standing Committee and the Meeting on Worship and Ministry invite you to experience extended worship. Attend just a portion of the day or the full day. Bring a brown-bag lunch. All are welcome; however, childcare will not be provided.
Schedule: 9:15 to 9:30 Gathering and Welcome. 9:30 to 12:30 Extended Meeting for Worship.
12:30 to 1:30 Brown Bag Lunch. 1:30 to 3:00 Worship Sharing. 3:00 to 3:15 Clean up and departure.

Middle School Friends December gathering: Quakers, Rabble Rousers, Friday, December 5th, 7:00 pm to Sunday December 7th, 11:00 am.
Location: Valley Friends Meeting, Wayne Pa. Cost: $60 (Financial aid always available!)

We will be introduced to some early troublemakers among the Quaker faith. We will explore questions such as: Why were Quakers persecuted in England? What drove Quakers to stand up to authority, even when it got them thrown in jail? 

This is also our annual Middle School Friends talent show, so come prepared to show off your amazing talents! Information: Matt Sanderson, msanderson@pym.org, 215-241-7171 or www.pym.org/calendar/events/middle-school-friends-december-gathering-quakers-rabble-rousers. Registration Deadline: November 28th
David Hartsough to Speak at Germantown Monthly Meeting on December 7.
David Hartsough is a member of San Francisco Friends Meeting, executive director of Peaceworks and co-founder of the Nonviolent Peaceforce,. He will speak at Germantown Meeting on Sunday, Dec. 7, at 1:30 pm about his new book Waging Peace: Global Adventures of a Lifelong Activist. David spent eighteen years with the AFSC and was active in the Occupy Movement. Inspired by Ghandi and King, Hartsough spends his life engaging in active nonviolence, working in the movements for civil rights, against nuclear weapons & drones, to end the Vietnam, Iraq, and Afghanistan wars, and to prevent an attack on Iran. Waging Peace is David's third book, his other books are Discovering Another Russia: The Journal of a Camping Trip and Backyard Russia: Getting to Know the Russian People. He has published articles in Sojourners, Fellowship, Peacework, Friends Journal, Western Friend/Friends Bulletin, Waging Nonviolence, and National Catholic Reporter. Can't make it to Germantown on December 7th? David's tour schedule for other opportunities to see him: http://www.nonviolentpeaceforce.org/blog/david-hartsough-book-tour

Young Friends Christmas Gathering, Saturday, December 27th, 5 pm through Tuesday, December 30th, noon. Location: Fallsington Monthly Meeting. Cost: $85 – financial aid is available!
Join other high-school-aged Quaker- friendly and -affiliated friends for the Christmas gathering! We’ll enjoy some entertaining workshops related to our theme, and engage in the regular activities of our community – plenty of games, meal preparation, worship sharing, and free time with friends! It will be a great gathering with the added bonus of an extra day to really dig into the community!

Carpooling is available. Information: Hannah Mayer, hmayer@pym.org, 215-241-7222 or

www.pym.org/calendar/events/young-friends-christmas-gathering-2

Young Adult Friends Winter Retreat, Friday January 2, 5:30 pm to Sunday January 4 noon, 5 at Swarthmore Friends Meeting in Swarthmore, Pa.  Register by December 29th.
Join Young Adult Friends (YAF) age 18-35ish from across the Philadelphia Yearly Meeting region and beyond for our Winter Retreat.  Expect worship sharing, workshops, games, and fellowship as our time is centered around a theme.  YAFs are at different places on our journeys, and we come together for rejuvenation, relaxation, and to deepen our connection to one another & the Spirit.  Good food and fun are also assured. Cost: $35 - financial aid available. More info at: www.pym.org/calendar/events/young-adult-friends-winter-retreat-2015 or Elizabeth Piersol Schmidt, youngadultfriends@pym.org, 215-241-7075.
Humor Corner: Passover Miracles for Moses?

Moses was sitting in the Egyptian ghetto. Things were terrible. Pharaoh wouldn't even speak to him. The rest of the Israelites were mad at him and making the overseers even more irritable than usual, etc. He was about ready to give up.

Suddenly a booming, sonorous voice spoke from above: "You, Moses, heed me! I have good news, and bad news."

Moses was staggered. The voice continued: "You, Moses, will lead the People of Israel from bondage. If Pharaoh refuses to release your bonds, I will smite Egypt with a rain of frogs."

"You, Moses, will lead the People of Israel to the Promised Land. If Pharaoh blocks your way, I will smite Egypt with a plague of Locusts."

"You, Moses, will lead the People of Israel to freedom and safety. If Pharaoh's army pursues you, I will part the waters of the Red Sea to open your path to the Promised Land."

Moses was stunned. He stammered, "That's...that's fantastic. I can't believe it! But what's the bad news?"

"You, Moses, must write the Environmental Impact Statement."

(From the editor: Given how many Friends in this Meeting are concerned about the environment, I thought Friends would enjoy this.)
Quote Corner: Obviously, then, all the activities of a meeting—the prayer of worship, the vocal prayer of a gathered meeting, the prayer which sustains and nourishes its cells or prayer groups, family prayer, the ministry of love which expresses itself in counseling, the impact of a meeting on the outside community—all of these should be grounded in the prayer life of the individual. If prayer has not been a reality through the week for at least a core of its members, participants in the Sunday meeting cannot reach high levels of worship. Vocal prayer flows when the cup is already full before we come to meeting. Activity which is meaningful results from insights gained in prayer. Counseling which is helpful comes from the bringing of divine perspective to human confusion. Prayer, then, is a necessity in our lives. It must be at the center of them.

Helen Hole, 1962 
The submission deadline for the January newsletter is 9:30 am on Friday, December 12. This deadline remains the same even though the January newsletter will not go out until early January. 
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